
PROPOSAL TO NAME THE RIGHT OF 
WAY (LANEWAY) BETWEEN GOOCH 
ST & RALEIGH ST, THORNBURY – 
‘KALAMATA PLACE’
Darebin City Council (Council), acting under section 206, schedule 
10, clause 5(1)(a) and (2) of the Local Government Act 1989 (the 
Act) is intending to consider a proposal to name the right of way 
(laneway) at the rear of 680 to 700 High Street and adjoining 
2 Gooch Street and 1 Raleigh Street, Thornbury as ‘Kalamata 
Place’ (Proposal).
The Proposal was originally initiated by the multicultural 
Papafl essas Social Club located at 2 Gooch Street, Thornbury 
(Club). The Club has suggested the name ‘Kalamata Place’ to the 
Council in recognition of the many thousands of Greek migrants 
who settled in the Thornbury area in the 1950’s and onwards from 
towns in the vicinity of Kalamata, Greece.
Council is inviting submissions from interested parties 
on the Proposal.
Any person wishing to make a submission must do so in writing 
to the undersigned by no later than 26 April 2022. A person 
making a submission is entitled to request in the submission that 
they wish to appear in person, or to be represented by a person 
specifi ed in the submission, in support of the submission at a 
meeting of the Council or its Committee on a date, time and place 
to be determined by the Council.
All and any submissions received by the due date will be treated 
by Council as if they were submissions made under section 223 
of the Act.
Following the consideration of submissions, Council may 
decide to name the laneway ‘Kalamata Place’ or not to the 
name the laneway.
Any person making a written submission is advised that 
all submissions and personal information in the submission 
will be handled by Council in accordance with the provisions 
of the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014.
A copy of this notice, including a plan showing the laneway 
proposed to be named ‘Kalamata Place’ is available on Council’s 
website https://www.darebin.vic.gov.au.
Submissions quoting reference No A1134710 should be addressed 
to the Chief Executive Offi  cer, Darebin City Council, PO Box 91, 
Preston 3072, or delivered to the Municipal Offi  ces, 274 Gower 
Street, Preston or emailed to mailbox@darebin.vic.gov.au.
Enquiries to: Macquarie Local Government Lawyers 
on 9650 6700 or 0402 325 178.
Sue Wilkinson
Chief Executive Offi  cer
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